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4th February 2016 

Director, Urban Renewal 

NSW Planning and Environment 

Dear Sir 

I am writing t o  register my objection to your plans for urban consolidation around the Castle Hill 

Showground Road Precinct which has been planned to tie in with the North-West Rail link. 

Your desire to  crowd thousands of  people into this area to  make the rail road profitable is ill-judged 

and ill-conceived. Your plans depict an urban jungle in what used to  be the Garden Shire. 

With people come cars. Not everyone can get to work using rail. Plenty of  workers have to  carry 
their tools and equipment with them. Our streets are already pushed to  breaking point in peak hour. 

What on earth is going to  happen when thousands more live in the area? 

The M7 leads onto the Industrial Park at NorWest Boulevarde, and already drivers are caught in 
traffic jams in peak hour for more than an hour. With your proposed intense build-up of  population 
the situation will be untenable. There are only 2 main roads, Windsor Road and Old Northern Road, 

which are going to  be choked with traffic as a result of  the multi-storied residential tower blocks 
around Castle Towers. 

As usual your government has put little thought into traffic f low as you rush into urban 
consolidation. You are ruining what was a pleasant suburb. 

Yours faithfully, Department of Planning 

9 FEB 2016 

Scanning Room 
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